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NOVEMBER 2019 NEWSLETTER 

**CHAPTER MEETINGS** 

Chapter meetings are held the 
Third Tuesday of each month 

at:   

Prime Time Sports Bar and 
Grill in Forest Grove 

Welcome to our newest TV Chapter Members 
Grant Clere, Carl Burnham III, William Culver, Chris Glidewell, John McAfee, 

Danny McKee, Brian Stout, Lisa Tone, Evan Topinka, Mike White, Sam Winter, 
Etienne Witte & Family and Bryan Zachmeier.  

You can register for our 2020 Annual Fundraising Banquet now.  
The registration is in this newsletter. Please contact Melody Kind at  
503-502-0611 or feel free to email at TVCOHA@Outlook.com with any  
questions regarding the banquet or to register. 

NEWSLETTER IN EMAIL—If you would prefer to receive your Chapter News-
letter by email instead of receiving a copy in the mail, please send an email stating 
your request to Melody Kind at TVCOHA@Outlook.com.  

Remember there is limited seating for the Christmas Party and we did sell out 
last year. Please register by December 1st. See the flyer in this issue of the 
newsletter. 

We are looking for donations for our Christmas Party as well as our annual 
fundraising banquet (2020). If you have any thoughts on things that you 
would like to see as bucket items or prizes, please let us know. 
We love to work with our local businesses and crafters and we are also  
interested in buy one get one offers. Monetary donations are greatly  
appreciated. We will put your name/name of your business in our social  
media, in our newsletter and in our program. Contact any one of the board 
members to the left and we can answer any questions you may have on the 
topic. We are thankful and appreciate all donations. 



If you have any hunting photos that you would like to share in our newsletter, please send digital images to 
tvcoha@outlook.com  or email Melody Kind — hidden_valley1@hotmail.com or text them to 503-502-0611. 

 
A BIG THANK YOU to Trooper Tayler Jerome and Trooper Ben Turner for coming and talking 
with us as well as answering questions. Trooper Jerome said that Washington County is going to 
get another dedicated Fish & Wildlife Trooper for Washington County. The person has not yet 
been announced however he said that we’ll be in good hands. Trooper Jerome puts together 
slideshows for us showing many of the cases that they’ve worked and the outcome so we can di-
rectly show how our tips or donations have helped. They stated that since the new law that 
awards preference points and or cash incentives that TIPS have increased. In 2017 they handed 
out $29, 485 in fines and in 2018 that number went up to $79, 728 in fines.  
One thing that most people may not realize is that when you are charged with a hunting viola-
tion, not only will you lose all of your preference points, you face losing your firearm, fines, pro-
bation and community service as well. Thanks for the great presentation, as usual it’s very in-
formative and we learn new things each presentation.  
One thing I will note is that Trooper Jerome always gives credit to organizations that donate 
equipment or funds and points out where it was used or how it helped them out. To donate spe-
cifically to our OSP Fish & Wildlife Troopers contact Trooper Jerome and he can talk to you 
about your options. Here are some ways to contact our local Fish & Wildlife Troopers: 
 

Name    Phone  Email 
Trooper Tayler Jerome   503-707-2728 tjerome@osp.oregon.gov 
Trooper Rod Thomas  503-474-7328 rthomas@osp.oregon.gov 
Sr Trooper Chris Boeholt 971-313-1172 cboeholt@osp.oregon.gov 
 
Trooper Jerome brought in new decoy into the meeting and it looks like it’s 
alive —great job to Josh Bryan Taxidermy.  

Report a Wildlife or Habitat Law Violation or Suspicious Activity  
Dial 1-800-452-7888 or *OSP or *677 from a mobile phone Or email: TIP@state.or.us 

You can go online and fill out the form at https://www.oregon.gov/osp/programs/fw/Pages/tip.aspx  

Our Turn-in-Poachers (TIP) reward pays or offers 
preference points for information leading to an  
arrest or issuance of a citation for the illegal killing 
or taking of wildlife or illegally obtaining Oregon 
hunting or angling licenses or tags.   
TIP rewards can also be given for the illegal taking, 
netting, snagging, and/or dynamiting of salmon, 
steelhead, sturgeon, and/or large numbers of any 

fish listed in Oregon statue as a game fish.  
 
If you see something please let them know. 

mailto:TIP@state.or.us


Greg Parrott and his Klamath 
Basin Specs 





Join Us for the Tualatin Valley OHA Chapter  

Annual Christmas Party.  

Saturday December 14th 2019  

at Meriwether National Golf Club   

 
Please join OHA members and our 

Board of Directors for a family 
friendly Christmas Dinner.  

 
 
Doors Open at 4pm | Dinner at 6 pm 
 
Adult Meal $40  / Youth Meal* $10  
*Youth ages 17 and under 
 
Hot Chocolate, Coffee and Cider provided. 
No-Host Soda and Alcoholic Beverages 
 
 
Door Prizes, Silent Auction, Raffles,  
Youth Raffle and a visit from Santa.  
 
 
Meriwether National Golf Club 
5200 SW Rood Bridge Road 
Hillsboro, OR 97123 
 
Please help the less fortunate by 
Bringing non-perishable food 
Items, pet supplies and  
Toiletries, benefitting the  
North Plains Food Pantry. 

To Register please call or email Melody Kind at 503-502-0611 TVCOHA@Outlook.com 
Or fill out this form and mail to TVC OHA 33 S 18th Ct, Cornelius OR 97113 
 
Name:_____________________________ Email:_______________________________Phone:_________________  
 
Credit Card #__________________________________ Expiration Date______________CVV#_______________  
 
Name on Card _________________# of Adults:__________ # of Youth:________ Ages of Youth______________  



 
Lauren Miller and her doe 

 
 
Mark Kind and his buck 

Shelley Kind and Corey Kind 
with their bucks 
 
 

 
Curt V with his moose 
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TUALATIN VALLEY CHAPTER 
OREGON HUNTERS  

ASSOCIATION 
 33 S 18th Ct 

Cornelius, OR 97113 

November 5th — Board Meeting is at 7pm— 33 S 18th Ct, Cornelius OR 97113 
 

November 13th — Chapter Meeting at Primetime Sports Bar & Grill 4450 Pacific Avenue,  
Forest Grove OR 97116 Guest Speaker is Charlie & Michael from Hunt-Tag– The only com-
plete durable, weatherproof tagging system on the market. This is a local company. 
 

 

ADVERTISING — We offer advertising for a flat rate of $120 per year. Our newsletter goes out to 800 members 
This will be in the form of a business card, included somewhere in the newsletter.  If you are interested in advertising 
your business, please send an email to TVCOHA@outlook.com and we will get you the information . 
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